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Chris Steller

From: Vaught, Michelle H (PELSB) <Michelle.Vaught@state.mn.us>
Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2023 12:24 PM
To: Rouzegar, Parisa (GOV); Ryan Inman; reports; Michelle M. Weber; Rep. Cheryl Youakim; 

Rep. Mary Frances Clardy; Rep. Ron Kresha; Rep. Laurie Pryor; Rep. Josiah Hill; Rep. 
Peggy Bennett; Sen. Jason Rarick; sen.mary.kunesh@senate.mn; 
sen.heather.gustafson@senate.mn; sen.steve.cwodzinski@senate.mn; 
sen.julia.coleman@senate.mn; sen.erin.mayequade@senate.mn

Cc: Bailey, Yelena (She/Her/Hers) (PELSB); Rollin, Steven (PELSB); Polly Cerkvenik; Wilson 
Lee; Sami Rajab

Subject: PELSB’s 2023 Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules

Dear Governor, Legislators, Director Weber, and Revisor Inman: 
  
Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subdivision 5, directs the Professional Educator Licensing and Standards Board (PELSB) 
to report to you by December 1 of each year whether any of its rules are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other 
state or federal statutes or rules. 
  
PELSB previously declared its intention to revise the following obsolete rules through the R-4615 rulemaking process:  

 8710.0200 (Fees) 
 8710.0310, subpart 2 (D) (Background checks) 
 8710.0400 (Applicants prepared outside of Minnesota) 
 8710.0550 (Additional fields of licensure) 

 
The R-4615 rulemaking project is complete and the identified rules above were revised effective April 25, 2023.  
 
PELSB also previously declared its intention to repeal the following obsolete rules as part of the 2023 legislative session: 

 8710.0500, subpart 8 (Admission to upper division or graduate coursework) 
 8710.0500, subpart 11 (Applicants prepared outside Minnesota) 

 
These rules were repealed on July 1, 2023, as part of Laws of Minnesota 2023, chapter 55, article 5, section 67, paragraph 
(b). 
 
At this time, PELSB does not believe any of its other rules are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative. 
 
Please let me know if I can provide further assistance. 
  
Sincerely, 
Michelle Hersh Vaught 
 
CC: Yelena Bailey, Executive Director 
CC: Steven Rollin, Rulemaking Attorney 
 
 
Michelle Hersh Vaught, she/her 
Chief of Staff 

Professional Educator Licensing and Standards Board 
1021 Bandana Blvd. E., Suite 222 
Saint Paul, MN 55108-5111 
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(651) 539-4187 
 
 


